
 

 

Date: February 24, 2025 
 
To: Mayor and Council 
 
Author: Lu-Ann Marentette, Drainage Superintendent 
 
RE: Tully Meleg Drain                                             
                          Highway 3 Widening Project 
 

 

RECOMMENDED ACTION 
 
That the revised Engineer’s Report provided by Dillon Consulting, dated February 5, 
2025, on the Tully Meleg Drain for the MTO Widening Project, pursuant to Section 78 of 
the Drainage Act BE ADOPTED. 
 

BACKGROUND 
 
On December 9, 2024, Council reviewed an Engineer’s Report for the Tully Meleg Drain 
associated with the Highway 3 Widening Project. In response to comments, Council 
referred the Report back to the Engineer to reconsider the alignment for a portion of the 
drain through parcel # 560-05405. 
 

DISCUSSION 
 
In response to comments, the Engineer has redesigned the drain to run along the south 
side of the new County Road 29 outletting to the Road 29 Drain. The drain no longer 
crosses the parcel of #560-5405 and #560-00210.   
 
Landowners within the watershed have been invited and have received a copy of the 
reconsidered Engineer’s report. 
 
Landowners affected by the works agree to this change. 
 



  
 

 

 
The Yellow line is the previous Alignment    
The Red line is the newly proposed alignment 
The Green X indicates the parcels requesting the new alignment 
The black circle is the drain that will be filled in 
 

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS 
 
The new project breakdown is as follows: 
 

 MTO - $203,000 – 100% of project cost 

 Parcel # 560-00210 – Allowance for lands taken $1,800 

 Parcel # 560-05405 – Allowance for lands taken $7,800 
 

ENVIRONMENTAL CONSIDERATIONS 
 
The project has been reviewed by ERCA. 
 

CONSULTATIONS 
 

Dillon Consulting 
Ministry of Transportation Highway Widening Project 
 

Previous Alignment 

New Proposed Alignment 

Drain to be filled in. 



  
 

 

PREPARED BY: 
 
 

 
Lu-Ann Marentette 
Drainage Superintendent 

REVIEWED BY: 

 

Tim Del Greco P.Eng. 
Senior Manager, Capital Projects and Engineering 

 

Richard J.H. Wyma CSLA 
Director of Planning and Development 
 

 

John Norton 
Chief Administrative Officer 


